
THE EAST WALNUT HILLS ASSEMBLY 
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, February 5, 2025 at 7:00 PM 
St. Francis de Sales School Cafeteria 

AMENDED MARCH 9, 2025 

Agenda Item  Discussion Vote 
Welcome Kimberly Jacobs, Vice President of the EWHA Board, called the monthly 

meeting to order at approximately 7:05 p.m. Approximately 25 people attended 
the meeting in person. No Zoom option was provided. 

News Channel 19 attended to film the meeting as well. 

None 

1. Cincinnati Police
Report

Officer Perry Locke presented the crime statistics for February. 

Crime Noted: 
1 Burglary/Breaking & Entering, 
1 Theft from Auto,  
2 Auto Theft, and  
1 Personal Thefts. 

The burglary occurred in a vacated building across from St Ursula during cold 
weather.  Unfortunately, the individual that broke in started a fire to stay warm 
and caught the building on fire.  Luckily the officers got in time to get the 
individual out safely. 

Officer Perry Locke: 513-979-4433; Email: perry.locke@cincinnati-oh.gov; 
Supervisor, Sergeant Sellers: 513-979-4470 

None 

2. Bush Recreation
Center Report

Vanessa Henderson provided an update on the Bush Recreation Center 
activities. 

Upcoming events include: 
Feb 14: Valentine’s Day Luncheon & Line Dancing 
Feb 15: Annual Mayor’s Career Expo 
Feb 18: Motown Paint Party 
Feb 21: Adult Co-ed Dodgeball 

For details on these events, see the attached Bush Recreation Center flyer. 

Aquatics is looking for summer lifeguards; classes and training are offered.  
Additionally, details on summer camp registration and pickleball are noted on 
the flyer attached. 

Feel free to contact Ms Henderson with questions or suggestions at 
513-281-1286.

None 

3. Assembly Minutes The December 4, 2024 and January 8, 2025 Assembly Meeting minutes have 
been posted on the website.  Both were approved with separate votes. 

December 4, 
2024 meeting 
minutes 
approved. 

January 8, 2025 
meeting minutes 
approved 

4. Treasurer’s Report Kimberly presented the December 2024 Treasurer’s report on Vince 
Accorinti’s behalf.  The report was available at the meeting and was posted on 
the website prior to the meeting. If you have any questions regarding the 
Treasurer’s report, reach out to Vince. 

None 

mailto:perry.locke@cincinnati-oh.gov


5. Electrification 
Education 

Nolan Brown from the City of Cincinnati, Office of Environmental & 
Sustainability spoke on Electrification Education.   
 
The City of Cincinnati’s program on residential electrification is called 
Electrify Cincinnati with the goal of helping individuals understand how to 
convert home appliances powered by gas, to electric. 
 
Why Change?​
1. Environmental: reducing fossil fuel usage 
2. Health & Wellbeing: Improve local air quality & home fire safety 
3. Financial: If converted the right way, the energy efficiencies will pay off and 
save money 
 
Steps to Take if Interested:  
1. Prep: Have professional energy audit, including testing, which will provide  
the home with a customized plan  
2. Weatherization: Have home air sealed, so heating and/or cooling is less 
likely to escape 
3. Replace: Start replacing appliances (electrification), including car and lawn 
equipment, per the customized plan at a cadence that is financially feasible. 
“When it dies, electrify.” 
4. Production: If the home is suitable, install solar panels  
 
Attached in the meeting minutes is additional guidance on energy tax credits.  
Additionally, join the group’s email list to be informed when new tax credit 
guidance is released. 
 
Feel free to contact Nolan Brown with questions at 
nolan.brown@cincinnati-oh.gov or find additional information on the website 
at www.electrifycincy.org.. 
 
 

None 

6. Infrastructure Ryan Crane reported. 
 
Based on neighborhood feedback, Madison Road continues to be the top safety 
concern.  Given the car volume, DOTE feedback, and cost, a road diet (taking 
Madison from 2 lanes each direction to 1 lane each direction, plus a turn lane) 
appears to be the best option.  To implement, the first phase of the project 
would be the completion of a Feasibility & Design study for ~$150,000 with 
the total implementation cost estimated as $2-3 million for the section from 
Gilbert to Cohoon in O'Bryonville.  The most costly portion of this estimate is 
the installation of bike lanes.   
 
Ryan wanted to get some preliminary feedback from the Assembly regarding 
the appeal of this option and willingness to use the neighborhood's TIF funding 
to complete.  If there was interest, Ryan would take a formal vote to pursue TIF 
funding for the $150,000 Feasibility & Design study at the March meeting. 
 
Feedback was mixed.  Most of those that spoke up liked the road diet design 
and were generally aligned to the $150,000 study.  However, the biggest 
concern was the total implementation cost.  If EWH used the full $2-3 million 
for the road diet, the neighbord’s TIF funds would be largely depleted and 
couldn’t be used for other investments.  For reference, projects like the 
two-way conversion and 6 ‘N The Morning building development have been 
funded with TIF in the past.  Other funding sources will be investigated over 
time. 
 
Ryan will post additional information on the EWH website prior to next 
meeting.  The Assembly will also plan to vote on the pursuit of using TIF funds 
for the $150,000 Feasibility & Design study next meeting. 
 

None 

7. Farmer’s Market Deb Dereshkevich reported. 
 

None 
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During the winter, the Farmer’s Market is taking meat orders the first and third 
Saturday of each month from Brookside Farms.  All orders need to be placed 
the Friday before and will be delivered to ETC Produce. 
 
The regular Farmer’s Market season will start in May and is looking for 
volunteers.  Contact Deb if interested. 
 

8. Business 
Association (BA) 

Deb Dereshkevich reported. 
 
The business district is holding a Valentine’s weekend punchcard promotion.  If 
customers visit four participating businesses and get their cards punched, they 
will be entered into a drawing for prizes valued at over $300.  Come out and 
support our local businesses.  The flyer is attached. 
 

None 

9. Membership Chris Davis reported. 
 
Membership mailers will go out this week.  However, EWH Assembly 2025 
membership renewal/new joins can be completed online at 
www.eastwalnuthills.org/join-now 
 

None 

10. Communications Chris Davis reported. 
 
Neighborhood emails should increase to inform neighbors of upcoming events 
or important information to the 700+ distribution list.  If anyone has 
information that should be shared, contact Chris. 
 

None 

11. Public Art & 
Pocket Park 

Jinny Berten reported. 
 
The recently reopened San Marco helped restore the Pocket Park during the 
building renovation.  The fountain should be working and ready to be turned on 
in the spring.  The donor plaque is being replaced. 
 

None 

12. Development Steve Ramos reported with comments from Drew Gores on the Hoffman 
School site and a representative from the Edgecliff properties on the Kemper 
development. 
 
The DCDC Committee is continuing its work on identifying properties related 
to an expanded Hackberry/Cleinview Historic District. The group is using 
$2,000 of allocated funding to hire an architect or similar professional to 
finalize the language in the designation report and craft a historic update 
submission to the CIty of Cincinnati. 
 
The expanded Timothy Freeman, MD, Center for Developmental Disabilities 
will open in the old UC Health Physicians building on VIctory Parkway. A 
representative from the center will present to the Assembly at the June meeting 
and the enter expects to open in September. 
 
Connected Communities is holding a town hall on Feb 15 Town Hall from 
12-3PM.  Sign up to attend online and hear the proposed changes and provide 
feedback on the plan. 
 
The Cincinnati Planning Commission originally declined approval of The 
Mingo on December 20 to allow for additional community engagement.  As a 
reminder, The Mingo is the first phase of a planned 240-unit multi-family 
project at 3049 Woodburn Avenue.  On January 16, the Evanston Community 
Council did not offer the developer Kingsley + Co. a letter of support. The 
developer is still planning to return to the Planning Commission for approval.  
Neighbors are welcome and encouraged to attend the next City Planning 
Commission at 9AM on Friday, January 17, on the third floor of City Hall at 
801 Plum Street.  
 
Residents of the Edgecliff residences are concerned with the extent of the 
variances that were requested for the Kemper/Columbia development.  While 

None 
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these variances were previously appealed, the decision was appealed and 
approval withdrawn in December, after legal involvement.  Once the final 
ruling has been filed, the developer will have 30 days to respond.  As long as 
the developer continues to propose significant cuts in the hillside, the Edgecliff 
Residents will continue to challenge.  HOwever, their hope is to resolve the 
issues amicably. 

Adjournment There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 
8:15 p.m. 
 

None 

 
Assembly meeting pre-reading: Agenda, December 2024 Treasurer’s Report 

 
THE NEXT MEETING OF THE ASSEMBLY WILL TAKE PLACE ON MARCH 5th AT 7:00 P.M. Meetings 

will take place at the St. Francis de Sales School cafeteria. 
 

Submitted by Brandi Yoder, Secretary 
Become a voting member of the Assembly by going to https://eastwalnuthills.org and signing up. 

 
 
























































